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Letter to the Editor

Reasons rails
with trail is not
possible

To the editor:
. In the debate over the best
use of the Adirondack travel
corridor from Remsen to
Lake Placid, railroad advo-
cates have repeatedly stated
that we can have both a
tourist train and a recreation-
al trail. In reality, both the
attempt at a parallel trail
between Lake Placid and
Saranac Lake and the pro-
posed route of an alternate
trail from Tupper Lake to
Saranac Lake clearly demon-
strate that such a trail is not
feasible.

Here’s why:

* The current line is just a
single-track corridor, built
before there were any envi-
ronmental regulations.

« A parallel trail would
need an entirely new road
bed that would have to over-
come the natural constraints
of wetlands, lakes and rock
cuts while also conforming
to current environmental reg-
ulations.

¢ The 1996 unit manage-
ment plan for the rail corri-
dor recognizes these con-
straints, saying “the potential
for the development of a
continuous parallel trail
within the Corridor is severe-
ly limited.” (page xviii)

An existing proposal by
the Trails and Rails Action
Committee for a 32-mile
route (8 miles longer than
the corridor) to bypass the
natural constraints has the
following problems:

* Thirteen miles are paral-
lel trail, requiring much
additional fill and an exten-
sion of all culverts and
bridges to maintain proper
drainage.

» Nine miles are rough
and sometimes steep exist-
ing trails suitable only for
skilled mountain bikers.

¢ Five miles are private
roads with no assurance that
appropriate permissions
could be obtained.

 Four miles are busy,
paved highways with limited
shoulders for bicycles and
not suitable for a key target
user group — families with
young children. The high-
way also does not provide
an alternate route for snow-
mobiles in low-snow win-
ters.

¢ One mile is new trail
that would have to be con-
structed to the standard of
the 9 miles of improved
existing trails.

* There is no cost estimate
for the TRAC proposal.

¢ The town of North Elba
ultimately abandoned its
effort at a parallel trail
between Lake Placid and

Saranac Lake when engi-
neering studies determined
the cost for the initial 4.2-
mile segment would be
greater than the $2.6 million
allocated for that section.
This works out to more than
$600,000 per mile over ter-
rain generally easier than
that between Tupper Lake
and Saranac Lake.

With regard to the possi-
bility of an alternate trail,
rail supporters have repeat-
edly assured us that “If we
can put a man on the moon
... we can make a parallel
trail.” Sure we can, assuming
the governor is willing to
fund a parallel trail no matter
what the cost. Let’s get real.
That’s just not going to hap-
pen. The total cost of the
Apollo program to put men
on the moon back in 1973,
by the way, was $25.4 bil-
lion.

Tony Goodwin
Keene



